
HLLC Property Committee Report 

July 2025 

Backflow Preventer Testing – We had the annual inspection of our sprinkler system backflow 
preventer performed on July 3rd. 
 
Parking Lot Project Fundraiser – The fundraising campaign to enable us to refurbish (fill 
cracks/reseal) and restripe our asphalt parking lots continues, and we have been able to secure 
approximately $13,600 in total.   Selection of the paving contractor is pending, and we hope to 
get the project scheduled and completed before the preschool goes back into session on 
August 18th. 
 
Preschool Projects – Members of the property team will be completing several projects 
requested by Preschool Director, Stephanie Staab.  Gayle Rullo, Donita Harvey, and Ed Truett 
have completed two painting projects in the choir room hallway and the Pre K classroom.  
Addition projects include hanging several white boards, calendars, and art mirrors in the 
playground area. 
 
FEMA Grant for Church Security – We applied twice during 2024 for this FEMA grant to add 
surveillance cameras on the exterior of our building.  We submitted our most recent application 
for the Colorado Nonprofit Security Grant Program on December 16, 2024, and have yet to hear 
back from the State of Colorado on our application.  On July 1st, the State of Colorado 
announced $250,000 in additional funding will be made available to houses of worship to 
upgrade security-related measures.  We intend to submit our application by the 7/31/25 
deadline. 
 
Fall Fest – Tentatively scheduled for either October 11 or October 18. 
 
 Submitted by Ed Truett, Property Committee Chair 


